
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

July 5, 2022 
 
Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Teresa Cruz, Tom Horton 
 
Board Members present: Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski, George McMullen, Laura Schavone, Donna 
Stewart 
 
A count of the members was not taken. 
 
Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
No quorum was declared by President, Tony Schavone. 
 
President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
No minutes were read from the June meeting. 
 
DJ was in attendance and made an announcement that Connell Chevrolet will sponsor the car 
show in 2023. 
 
Art Huhta is going to be our sponsor for Connell Chevrolet. 
 
Membership Secretary, Tom Horton, reported that Steve and Kathy Dull renewed their 
membership with the club. 
 
Treasurer, Teresa Cruz, gave the report on the treasury. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, reported on upcoming events and had some flyers and 
signup sheets available on the front table. We will be having an outing on August 6th to the 
Lion's Automobilia Foundation Museum in Rancho Dominguez on Del Amo Blvd. 
 
Laura made an announcement that Chuck and Sue Rosen had their 50th anniversary invitation 
made into a book and wanted the members to find their picture and sign their name by their 
picture. 
 
Care and Kindness Representative, Marsha Gallivan, read the birthdays and anniversaries for 
the month.  
 
Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent. 



 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent. 
 
Newsletter Editor, Debbie Ruby, was absent. 
 
Tony reminded the club about meeting at the La Habra Bowling Alley parking lot on the third 
Saturday every month.  
 
Laura talked about the Karaoke party and how much fun they had. They are hoping to have 
another one in the near future. 
 
Donna talked about the banquet for January 2023. 
 
The Clean Car Award went to Bob Mosey. 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Laura Schavone.    
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:12pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Ruby 
Recording Secretary 


